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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2013-187
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Gulliford
Date of Introduction: March 26, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: March 28, 2013
Type of Action: Appropriation; Banking Fund borrowing authorization; CIP amendment
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes an increase in Banking Fund borrowing authorization of $15,415,000 and appropriates those funds when realized to the Public Works – Public Buildings Capital Projects account to purchase the Jake Godbold City Hall Annex (formerly the Haverty/YMCA building) at 407 North Laura Street.  The bill amends the 2012-17 Capital Improvement Program to add the project to the CIP and determines that it would be detrimental to the public interest to delay the CIP amendment to the next annual adoption cycle because the City’s upcoming 90 day purchase option notification window runs from May 1 to July 30, 2013, then does not reopen until 2017.  The Public Works Department is designated as the oversight agency for the purchase of the building.
Background Information: The City purchased the Laura Street Trio of buildings (Bisbee Building, Florida Life Building, and Marble Bank building) in 2006 at a price of $3 million and conveyed the buildings to the Police and Fire Pension Fund (PFPF) in return for a credit of $3 million against the City’s unfunded actuarial liability to the fund, along with a commitment to an additional $5 million contribution to the pension fund for renovation of the structures for commercial re-use.  In 2009 the City agreed to purchase and convey the Haverty Building to the PFPF in exchange for another $3 million credit against its UAAL to the fund and a release from its $5 million obligation with regard to the Laura Street Trio.  The City then leased the building back from the PFPF for use as City office space for a term of 44 years at a rate that would guarantee the PFPF an 11.9% rate of return on its investment of $10 million in renovation costs, plus a guaranteed 12% inflation rate applied every 4 years.  The City has the option to purchase the building every 4 years, with an option window opening on May 1st and closing 180 days thereafter.  The purchase price for the building in 2013 is $14,255,088.  If the purchase option is not exercised, the next opportunity will be in 2017 at a price of $15.6 million.
Policy Impact Area: Property acquisition
Fiscal Impact: The bill authorizes Banking Fund borrowing to produce $15,415,000 for the purchase of the building.
Analyst: Clements
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